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Background: Senate Bill 212 would consolidate three state funded grant 
programs into one in the Department of Aging (MDOA) and revise eligibility 
criteria. These programs are Senior Care, Senior Assisted Living Subsidy and 
Congregant Housing Services, renaming the new Program Supporting Older 
Adults with Resources (SOAR). By combining these three programs and revising 
the language, more senior will be able to be served and there will be a reduced 
administrative burden for the MDOA and service providers.  
 
Written Comments: The Baltimore Jewish Council represents the Associated 
Jewish Community Federation of Baltimore and all of its agencies including 
Jewish Community Services, CHANA, and Comprehensive Housing Inc. (CHAI). 
All three of these agencies work with and receive funding from the MDOA to 
better the lives of older adults. By consolidating these MDOA programs into one 
new unit, better private-public partnership is possible. Some of the programs, like 
the Senior Assisted Living Subsidy program are highly underutilized and freeing 
up that funding would allow nonprofits, like those of the Associated, to apply for 
funding for grants to fully utilize state funding. This consolidation could also 
allow for a major expansion of programs already in place by nonprofits with the 
use of both public and private dollars to help more older adults in need. 
 
With this in mind, the Baltimore Jewish Council urges a favorable report of 
SB212. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Baltimore Jewish Council, a coalition of central Maryland Jewish organizations and congregations, advocates at 
all levels of government, on a variety of social welfare, economic and religious concerns, to protect and promote the 

interests of the Associated Jewish Community Federation of Baltimore, its agencies and the Greater Baltimore Jewish 
community. 

 


